
































Memorandum 

Date:  October 6, 2023 

To:  Town Administrator, Town Board Members 

From:  Fire Chief Dan Osero 

Subject: Resignation for Joshua Kohler, Recommendation for hire Ricky Crouse 

 

Joshua Kohler has relocated to Oneida, Wisconsin and will no longer be able to serve as a 

member of the Town of Neenah Fire Department. He is a young man in search of figuring how 

his future and I wish him the best. 

Ricky Crouse is a Town of Neenah resident, he and his family live on Michael Avenue with the 

beautiful Neenah High School in their backyard. Ricky has retired from the military; he is self-

employed and is eager to serve his community. Ricky will be a great addition to the Fire 

Department. 


































